
Holy Family Pastoral Council Meeting 

August 18, 2021 

Present:  Mike Bauer, Lori Ludwig, Jean Schram, Jim Stewart, Mike VanderSanden, Fr. Ryan, Chuck 

Hornung, Mike Immel, Chris Dudzinski, Patty King, Erick Contreras, Susana Ocampo, Julie Baltz, Elaine 

Graf, Brian Seil, Fr. Ed 

Guests:  

Absent: Chuck Hornung 

June 16th minutes approved as written 

Introduction of members. 
Review and approval of June 16th minutes. 
 
 
Rectory update – Fr. Ryan 

 Raised 1.5 million – Parish can pay cash for this property 

 Discussion on new option to purchase property across Hwy K 

o Price less - $1.9 million in comparison to updated construction cost of $2.2 - $2.5 million 

o Some renovation is required 

 Chapel would be converted from current sitting room 

 Dining room would be converted into a meeting room 

 Home is about 21 years old but kept up very well. 

 51 acres on 7 parcels 

 Rental income from buildings and farmland 

 Reviewed Pros and Cons between new rectory and property across the highway 

 Potential for the constructed property to feel lavish.   

 Letters presented that can be sent out to those that have already committed to 

donations. 

 Working through Archdiocese approval 

 3 current rector sites future states: 

o St. Peter – potential sale to local clubs 

o Sacred Heart – potential for sale is low 

 Potential to tear down and convert to handicap parking. 

o Our Risen Savior – potential to sell the property 

Approval for this new plan was given by the Parish Council. 

 

Young adult representative 

 It has been difficult to recruit new members to fill this vacancy 
o 2 perspective people were identified and will be approached. 

 
 



New Business 
Future meeting dates reviewed and agreed upon. 
 
Member Directory viewed 
 
Commission Discernment and Lead Liaison process discussed 
  
Leads noted in bold: 
 

Worship Commission – Brian, Erik, Chuck 
 
Stewardship Commission – Mike Immel, Mike B 
 
Christian Formation - Julie, Susana Lori 
 
Human Concerns - Elaine, Jim, Patti 

 
Pastoral Council Norms given out to new members by Fr. Ryan. 

Mike reviewed what they included 
 

Appendix Amendments discussed – 
 Changed the number of members on council and the commissions listed. 
Approved by the council 
 
Strategic Plan discussed-  
 Currently on 3rd version 
 A sub committee will put together a recommendation for council to review 
 Jean, Patti and Jimmy volunteered to be part of this sub committee 
 
A 5th priest is assigned (Part Time) to help on weekends with masses.  
 
Discussion on an 8:30am mass at St. Peter site after Labor Day was mentioned 
 
Importance of Hispanic youth getting involved in the church and lack of communication to this group 
about what our church has to offer. 
 
 
 
September Closing Prayer:  Mike Immel 
 

Closing Prayer:  Mike Bauer 


